
Agenda Item 7: 

Memorandum 

To: Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Brian L. Henkel, Groundwater Management Engineer 

Date: January 08, 2013 

Re: Missouri River Levee System Certification Project – Nebraska Environmental Trust (NET) 

Grant Application: 

In August 2012, the Board approved a grant application to the Nebraska Environmental 

Trust (NET) for assistance on a setback of the existing R-613 Missouri River Levee (R-

613). A setback of the R-613 levee at the confluence of the Platte and Missouri Rivers 

was proposed as part of the Missouri River Levee System R-613 and R-616 certification 

project. The setback would have moved a portion of the levee back away from the river 

to allow an area currently protected by the levee to be reconnected to the river 

floodplains. The NET grant application was a request for $2 million to cover the extra 

cost associated with setting back the R-613 Levee. 

The District had been in discussions with the US Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) 

Missouri River Recovery Program (MRRP) to purchase 399 acres of land riverward of 

the existing levee alignment from PCS Nitrogen, Incorporated. A meeting with the Corps 

and numerous stakeholders was held at the District offices on December 6, 2012 

concerning this matter (meeting minutes attached). The Corps has completed their 

environmental review of the land purchase and a preliminary technical assessment of 

the potential setback alternative and has decided not to proceed with an appraisal or 

purchase of the property. The Corps concluded that the purchase area did not provide 

significant environmental benefit from the standpoint of the MRRP and that the nearby 

nitrogen contamination created a potential liability to the Corps. The Corps also 

concluded that the proposed setback alternative could potentially exacerbate 

sedimentation problems within the Missouri River navigation channel. While the MRRP 

has decided not to pursue a purchase, several of the groups at the recent meeting 

expressed an interest in pursuing a purchase independent of the MRRP. 

Given the Corps concerns and decision, setback of the R-613 Levee does not appear to 

be feasible at this time. As such, it is recommended that a setback of the R-613 levee, 

as part of the Missouri River Levee Certification Project, not be pursued and the 

District’s grant application to the Nebraska Environmental Trust be modified. 

Management recommends that the Programs, Projects and Operations 

Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that a setback of the Missouri 

River R-613 Levee not be pursued further and that the application for a Nebraska 

Environmental Trust grant be modified to provide for the acquisition of fee title or 

conservation easements in the area, rather than construction of a levee setback. 


























